LCCSS meeting January 4, 2006

Loudoun Extension Office

7 PM

Agenda:

1)
attendance, approval of the agenda;
5 minutes

2)
governance and by-laws;
5 minutes

3) 
Cool cities update - report from Linda Reeder;
10 minutes


Linda’s report


Brook’s report

4) 
Sponsor High school science fair project award; 10 minutes

We have been offered a contribution to sponsor a youth activity - other suggestions are solicited

----Pause for introductions----

5)
Advocacy; 10 minutes

legislation in Virginia, clean energy


Diana’s report


Brook’s report

6)
BOS meeting what can we do?  plan for next election?; 10 minutes


Report from Will Stewart 


Report from Tony Noerpel

7) 
CCAN Jan 20 dunk in the bay; 10 minutes

8)
Spring program and schedule; 10 minutes

a series of smaller venue lectures and films with partners, UU church, St. Andrews, other churches and groups, Blue Ridge Leader, etc.

One suggested topic is environmental stewardship

we still have lots of topics and lots of volunteers who have offered to give presentations

sponsor a movie at Tally Ho in Spring as part of DC Environmnetal Film Festival

9)
Next Summit planning: 10 minutes

10)
summer picnic; 5 minutes

Formation of committee

11)
Ace Waste update – Ken Mogul; 10 minutes

12) 
Liaison reports

13)
next meeting

1)
Attendance: Gina Faber, Michael Feldman, Ken Mogul, Eric White, Tony Noerpel, Will Stewart, Otto Gutenson, Brooks Cressman with apologies from Diana Dascalu and Terri Glass and Travis Ritenour.

2) By-Laws:  Progress.  David Bailey, Pat Quinn and Tony Noerpel will be the by laws committee.  Volunteers are invited to participate.  There should not be much work to do.  

3) Cool Cities update:  

Linda & Irish,

Thanks for the updates.  It encouraging to see the EAC's response to the Cool Cities idea.  You might be interested to know that Marrett was the one EAC member that I saw and talked with at our recent Northern Virginia Climate Change Summit.

Irish -- I'm planning to be at the LCCSS meeting tomorrow.  So if you decide to come, you'll know someone there -- and I can introduce you to folks.

Eric

-------------- Original message -------------- 

From: "LINDA REEDER" <linreeder@verizon.net> 

Hi Irish,

Thanks for the update. I cc'ed you on my reply to Marrett. Sounds as if the work is just beginning, so I'll gather together resources so we can help the committee along.

BTW....the LCCSS (Loudoun County Committee for a Sustainable Society) is meeting tomorrow night (Thurs.) at 7:00 pm. You might find it interesting to attend. It's a well-informed and dynamic group of dedicated folks. They're meeting at the Loudoun Extension office on Catoctin Circle, which has moved to the bank building (forget which one, but it's up by the street). They're no longer beside the voter registration office. They'll be meeting in the small room downstairs. 

Let me know if you have any questions.

Regards,

Linda

571-451-9276

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Irish Grandfield 

To: LINDA REEDER 

Cc: Marrett Michael Ceo 

Sent: Tuesday, January 02, 2007 10:31 AM

Subject: RE: Dec. EAC meeting

Hi Linda,

Happy New Year.  The EAC did choose their projects and assigned a “point person” for each work project.  Marrett Ceo is the EAC person coordinating heading developing the Town’s Cool Cities strategy.  Here are my notes from the December meeting related to that:

 “The EAC discussed work program items that the Commission should focus on.  Commissioner Schonberger suggested the EAC focus on existing recycling efforts and the Cool Cities program.  Commissioner McGuire stated that she supported EAC focus on these issues and recommended the addition of wildlife and habitat resource issues as a third area for EAC efforts. While supporting the Cool Cities program, Commissioner McGuire identified her concern that the Town could not have much of an impact on the issue of global climate change and that the associated U.S. Mayors Climate Protection Agreement could appear political.  The Commission discussed the three proposed work program items a nd agreed to focus on these in their work program.  Commissioner Hauptman suggested setting priorities and forming committees to take the lead on each issue.  There was general agreement that this was a good approach.  It was also suggested that a recycling push be coordinated with the springtime “Keep Leesburg Beautiful” campaign.

Committees: The EAC formed the following three project committees:

Global Climate Change/Cool Cities - Commissioners Ceo (Chair), Shamla and Schonberger.

Recycling - Commissioners Martohue (Chair) and Hauptman.

Wildlife/Natural Habitat - Commissioners McGuire (Chair) and Shotton.”

I had sent an e-mail to Marrett last week suggesting that he work with you.  I think you will be hearing from him.  (FYI, at the meeting, I disagreed with Commissioner McGuire’s characterization of the U.S. Mayors Climate Protection Agreement as partisan/political.  I hope Marrett’s committee will continue to consider recommending that the Town Council endorse the agreement and work toward an improved EAC understanding of its intent). 

Irish

James P. "Irish" Grandfield, AICP

Senior Environmental Planner

Town of Leesburg

igrandfield@leesburgva.gov

703.771.2766

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

From: LINDA REEDER [mailto:linreeder@verizon.net] 

Sent: Friday, December 29, 2006 11:18 PM

To: Irish Grandfield

Cc: Eric White

Subject: Dec. EAC meeting

Hi Irish,

I hope you're enjoying the holidays. 

I was wondering what the outcome of the 12/20 EAC meeting was re Cool Cities.  Did the group decide on their projects?

Let me know if there's anything we need to do to follow up or move things along.

Thanks,

Linda Reeder

Cool Cities Committee: Linda Reeder, Chair, Eric White, Brookes Cressman, Travis Ritenour, Otto Gutenson, Richard George, Scott Findley

From Brooks Cressman

We should decide soon whether or not to approach other towns now or wait until we are successful with Leesburg.

Paul Ferguson, incoming Chair of Arlington County,

(Pop. 200,000) stated in his New Year's Day address that his #1

priority in 2007 will be the environment and climate

change.

The County has adopted a very aggressive plan which

includes a renewable energy program with the purchase

of wind-generated electricity. Mr. Ferguson also

stated, "I will today ask the Arlington County Board

to endorse the U.S. Conference of Mayors Climate

Protection Agreement and to join the Sierra Club’s

“Cool Cities” effort."

He adds, "Arlington County will seek to be a model in

emissions reduction": read the full list of

aggressive commitments at: 

http://www.arlingtonva.us/Departments/CountyBoard/meetings/members/CountyBoardMeetingsMembersFerguson2007Speech.aspx

Woo, woo! way to go Arlington County; the

little County that roars!

It was suggested that we invite the Arlington County Chair Ferguson to an LCCSS event.  This discussion was tabled until item 8.

4) Youth activities:  Tony reported that we were offered a donation to sponsor a youth activity which has a climate theme.  Gina and Tony proposed to sponsor a high school science fair award.  Other ideas are solicited.

Form Tony email from Beth Wiseman donation from the Catoctan Woman’s giving Circle.

Hi Tony

After avoiding my home computer for the last couple of weeks I just realized that I have an envelope full of checks for LCCSS from the Catoctin Women’s Giving Circle! oops! 

You and I emailed in November regarding the Giving Circle’s interest in supporting the efforts of LCCSS. Our group was very excited about the idea you shared to support a high school science fair award and we collected a total donation of $500 to help assist you with the project!

 Please send me your mailing address so I can send these checks to you asap - or I’d be glad to drop them off at your home or office.

Thank you and best wishes for 2007!

Beth 

[post meeting note, Beth Wiseman gave me the money on Saturday, January 6th. Checks made out to LCCSS]

Action for Tony:  open a bank account for LCCSS, deposit money, establish accounting guidelines, contact science fair project group.  Arrange for contribution to be for CCAN.

Perhaps present the awards at a BOS meeting.  Will Stewart, Otto Gutenson, Ken Mogul, and Gina Faber agreed to judge

Youth activities committee:  Tony Noerpel, Gina Faber, Will Stewart, Ken Mogul

5) Advocacy at the state level:  Diana’s email, Timothy’s email,

Brooks Cressman reported that Delegate Chuck Caputo agreed to sponsor a bill proposed by the Sierra Club on efficiency.  Tony and Brooks did the lobbying.

From Diana:

Hey Guys, 

I won't be able to make it to the meeting tomorrow (Leg session time) but I wanted to put a few things on the agenda that maybe Travis can discuss about the RPS.  Some of these are taking place in Richmond but thought if any of you would be interested in coming or encouraging friends/family in the area to attend, please do so.  I am going to need a few of you on the VA RPS conference calls to help us get op-eds and LTEs published in the Loudoun area, etc.    Below are the topics: 

1)      VA RPS LEADERS CONFERENCE CALLS:  CCAN will be hosting hour long conference calls every Monday at 7pm starting on Monday, January 8th, 2007.  These calls will be used to mobilize our grassroots leaders across VA on a number of tasks such as: 

a)      Targeted Letters/Call in Days to Legislators 

b)      Targeted Media: Op-ed or letters to the editor 

c)      Event Planning for Rallies, etc. 

If you are interested in participating in these weekly calls and committing to mobilizing 5 to 10 of your friends and family in your neighborhood to take these actions, please email Diana Dascalu at CCAN and she will put your name on the email list for call reminders/agendas. (Diana@chesapeakeclimate.org). 

2)      REMINDER: RICHMOND CLEAN ENERGY TOWN HALL MEETING 

WHEN:  Tuesday, January 16th, 2006.  7:30pm 

WHERE:  First Unitarian Universalist Church of Richmond.  1000 Blanton Avenue, Richmond, VA 23221. 

WHY:  Mike Tidwell, author, filmmaker and director of CCAN to speak on global warming and the importance of a renewable energy bill in VA.  Other important local speakers on global warming as well! 

CONTACT:  Don Giecek, VA Director, CCAN.  (804) 344-5601.  don@chesapeakeclimate.org. 

3)      CLEAN ENERGY RALLY ON RPS:  Join students from across VA to rally for a VA RPS on Thursday, January 11th, 2006 at 11:30am.  We are going to meet outside of the General Assembly building in Richmond (9th and Broad Street) and line the walkway that legislators walk through to go to session.  This event is open to the public so please attend, hold a sign, and support a clean energy bill in VA during your lunch hour. 

Thanks guys, hope you can all help CCAN in getting this bill passed this year. 

Also, the Bay Jump is coming up so make sure that whomever is jumping (I guess Tony and Travis) to get their pledges in and get ready to get wet on the 20th! 

Happy New Year! 

Diana 

Hello RPS and CCAN Leaders,

I wanted to send along a notice that CCAN will be hosting weekly “RPS Leaders” conference calls to discuss needs to advance the RPS bill.  You all, as chapter leaders or coalition partners should be on the calls weekly to help mobilize your volunteers, friends and families to do a number of tasks every week to get the RPS passed this year.  Let me know if you are going to be able to join us every Monday, starting on January 8th, at 7pm.  We will provide the call in number, agenda/to do list and reminders.  You provide your enthusiasm and prepare to activate the grassroots on this very important issue.  The calls will be no longer than an hour in duration and will outline firm targets and outcomes for that week (i.e. 10 letters to legislators, 5 LTE’s, etc).  See the email notice below on more information.

Please RSVP by the end of the week if you can participate in these calls.  It’s essential to our winning this campaign. Please also pass along to other leaders in your communities that want to be active on passing the RPS bill. Thanks!

Diana

Tony Noerpel, Will Stewart and Eric White to participate in Monday’s conference call for passage of the RPS bill.  

Tony to inform Diana via email.  [post meeting: done]

Committee:  Diana Dascalu, Travis Ritenour, Timothy Wyant, Tony Noerpel, Will Stewart, Charles Hickley, Terri Glass, Gina Faber, Ken Mogul, Eric White, Richard George, Scott Findley, Otto Gutenson.

Terri Glass will sponsor a letter signing at the UU Church in Sterling needs sample letters.

6)
BOS advocacy:  plan for activities leading up to next election.  Will Stewart email

Tony Noepel reported on his positive meeting with Phyllis Randall who is a candidate for BOS.  She is very interested in environmental issues.

Otto Gutenson has agreed to find out the school system mentioned in Charlie Garlow’s film kilowattours to help Phyllis.

It was generally agreed that the Fall program should be focused on the BOS election, i.e., a candidate forum rather than a climate change summit.  It was suggested that Campaign for Loudoun’s Future might wish to co-sponsor this event.

BOS committee:  Will Stewart, Chair, Tony Noerpel, Charles Hinckley, Terri Glass, Travis Ritenour.

7)
CCAN Jump in the bay:  

Bay jumpers:  Tony Noerpel, 

Everybody agreed to sponsor my jump.

Contributors:  Gina Faber, Ken Mogul, Eric White, Will Stewart

8)
Spring lecture and film program:  organize committee

Possible speakers:  


Jack Harper: Amazonia

Geothermal guy

Alden Hathaway [post meeting Tony spoke with Alden on Sunday January 7 and Alden is confirmed.  Prefers a Monday night or a Saturday. Perhaps February.

I am willing to speak, but I would want to talk about ZeroEnergy Solar Homes such as those we did in Chicago or are proposing with Entergy for New Orleans.  I could also talk about ZEH from the perspective of Solar Home Builders in Northern Virginia (with whom I am consulting for).

Alden Hathaway

Director, EcoPower Programs

Environmental Resources Trust

For March we will hold a cool cities educational forum inviting Fergusen, John Moral, Arlington energy manager and Brooks Cressman to talk about Sierra Club’s cool cities initiative.  Possibly Bruce McGranahan, Otto’s friend.  We would invite town and city administrator s and officials as well as county.  Ask Loudoun Easterner to co-sponsor.  Possibly at the Ashburn library or Geo Washington U.  Will Stewart to host and chair.  Committee: Tony, Gina, Eric, Brooks and Terri (I have to ask her).  Also Joan Kelsch.

Gina Faber brought up the idea of stewardship and suggested Bill Moyers movie “is God green?”  also Dave Milam and Amy Debeck.

Otto recommended a movie by Susuki.  He will provide details.

From Travis Ritenour

Joan Kelsch with the Arlington County Department of Environmental Services.  She would be a great person to talk about how Arlington County went about making such great strides towards sustainability in the local government.

Michael Rolband, founder of Wetland Studies and Solutions, Inc.  The Fairfax County Board of Supervisors presented Wetland Studies and Solutions, Inc. in 2006 with an Environmental Excellence Award. in the business category for expertise, professionalism, innovation and leadership in the development industry in the fields of wetland and Resource Protection Area delineations and stormwater management, and for collaboration with Fairfax County on a variety of related regulatory and policy issues. WSSI also has led by example by implementing innovative low-impact development and green building practices.   WSSI built the first LEED certified gold building in Virginia and is a big proponent for LID - Low Impact Development.  

http://www.wetlandstudies.com/docUpload/LID_LEED_June_2006.pdf

Otto Gutenson thought he could get somebody to discuss wetlands from EPA.

I'll send more thoughts along as they come to me.

Committee:  Tony Noerpel, Otto Gutenson, Gina Faber, Tim Wyant, Will Stewart, Travis Ritenour, Eric White, Richard George, Terri Glass, Scott Findley

9)
Summit: form committee for next year’s summit

Several ideas for alternative summits were suggested.  A forum for eleced officials, for example.

Committee: Tony Noerpel, Will Stewart, Terri Glass, Ken Mogul, Scott Findley, Richard George, Eric White.

10)
Summer picnic:  form a committee

Committee: Tony Noerpel, Ken Mogul, Scott Findley

11)
Ace Waste Update: Ken Mogul

12)
Liaison Reports and other business

The group was reminded of the Round Hill open house for the energy efficient home built by Carter Morrow, Bay Homes.

13) next meeting:, place TBD

February 1, Thursday night

